MINUTES OF THE
Florida Citrus Region Porsche Club of America
Monthly Meeting
Location: Porsche of Orlando
August 4, 2014

Officers present: Lyn Perez, President; Lisa Lewis, VP; and Sue Belt, Secretary; Also present: about 55
members.

The meeting was called to order by President Lyn Perez at Southeast Performance on Solano, while
Porsche of Orlando is under renovation. Owner Rick Vimmerstedt attended and was well received upon
introduction! Lyn thanked him for use of the facilities. Six of the many cars shown in his showroom were
prepared for transport to Pebble Beach for a big show and sale!

Lyn Perez referred to the financial report in the agenda. The cash balance of the FLC PCA account is
$69,178.98 as of 7/31/14. The portion belonging to the Club race account is $15,483.62. From our PCA
account, $3,116.18 has been set aside in advance for the October DE event. Membership stands at 935,
(566 PM; 369SM).

New members were introduced and included: Rob and Sandy Reid, Steve Senally, and Steve Leiter.

Reports
® July was a fairly quiet month. However, registration opened up for Escape 2014 (at
www.clubregistration.net). Lyn reminded us that rooms at the Coronado Resort at WDW will be
$139 for the event, a real bargain.

Upcoming Events

® Aug. 9 thereis a Dyno and Alignment Day at Performance Race Solutions, 230 Power Court,
Sanford, Fl at 9am. Mike from Millenia Motors is the host and he mentioned a food truck will be
on site. Lyn said they provide superior alignments.

® Aug. 9 thereis also a Cars, Coffee and Bowling event at 11 am at Boardwalk Bowl, 10749 East
Colonial Dr.

e There are two DEs in August at Sebring, the 16th and 23rd (Saturdays). One with "Hooked on
Driving" and the other with Chin Motorsports. Go to our website www.clubregistration.net for
more information of these events.

® Aug. 22-25is a drive to Deals Gap with Crown Club. We'll drive from Jacksonville Friday morning
to Franklin, TN; Do the Tail of the Dragon and onto Hot Springs Saturday and drive The Rattler,
another winding road ending in Boone. Sunday is a drive to Charlotte with tours of some of the
race shops Monday morning before the drive home. Let Lisa Lewis know at
caymancrazy2012@yahoo.com if you want to register. (35 cars max participation).

® Aug. 29-31 Peach State Region is holding its 46th Annual Multi Region Rennfest N. Georgia
www.peachstatepca.org

e Sept. 27-28 is the Suncoast HPDE at Sebring.

® (QOct. 18-19 is the Fla. Citrus HPDE at Roebling. DE Committee Co-Chairmen are Ross Evers and
Mike Colon. There will be a caravan up from the I-4/Longwood rest area Friday at 11:00 a.m. for
the 4 hour trip. It's to learn how to drive and handle your car. There are tech inspections both
Friday night and Saturday before the driver's meeting. You must also have your car inspected at




your car dealerships in advance. Zotz Racing will be there for tech support. The Sat. night dinner
is at Logan's Road House Grill. The event begins Sat.at 7:00 am and ends Sun. about 4:30pm.
Only about 120 cars will be allowed to register. Contact Bert DelVillano, the Registrar for more
information.

Oct. 24-26 is Octoberfast Club Race and Advanced HPDE in Daytona. This year Florida Citrus is
holding an AX on Saturday the 25" sponsored by German Excellence.

Oct. 24-26 we need volunteers to pack goodie bags for Escape 2014 at Travis Young’s office at
310 Pine St., Orlando. Contact Lisa Lewis for details.

On the Saturday before the November Autocross there will be a Car Control Clinic. Kevin Duffy
will provide further details in the future.

Escape 2014 is November 5-9. Registration opened July 9th. Lyn said there's a special hotel rate
of $139. There will be an opening tacky Tourist Party Thursday evening, a people’s choice car
show Friday evening and a closing dinner/banquet Saturday evening. Please sign up as a
volunteer.

New Business

Kevin Duffy will attend a Lonestar Region Autocross Car Clinic in Houston to see if we want to
hold a similar program. In addition to providing instruction for teens drivers, we are told that
10% who participate on Saturday return on Sunday for the Autocross on Sundays and eventually
graduate to attending DE's.

Our next meeting will be on September 8" NOT September 1%, due to labor day. We will again
meet at Southeast Performance and will have dinner at the Fiddler’s Green in Winter Park.

There being no further business, Lyn Perez adjourned the meeting. Thanks to Lisa, we had reservations
after the meeting at Fiddler's Green Irish Pub, 544 W. Fairbanks Ave., complete with a welcome PCA

sign. More than 40 attended dinner.

Sue Belt

Sue Belt
Secretary



